
KENOSHA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
COUNTY BOARD CHAMBERS COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 

November 4, 2020 

The County Board Organizational Meeting was called to order by Chairman O’Day at 7:25 p.m., at the 

Kenosha County Job Center Commons, 8600 Sheridan Road, Kenosha. 

 

Roll Call was taken. 

 

Present: Supervisors Belsky, Berg, Beth, Celebre, Decker, Franco, Boyd Frederick, Ron Frederick, 

Gaschke, Gentz, Grady, Gulley, Kubicki, Maurer, Nordigian, Nudo, O’Day, Pomaville, Rodriguez, Rose, 

Wamboldt, Wienke and Yuhas 

 

Excused:  None 

 

Present: 23 Excused: 0 
 
Ollie Nelson, 7225 – 150th Ave., Director of the Division of Veterans Services, spoke in support of the 
2021 Budget for Phase One of Kenosha County Veterans Memorial Park. This park is to pay tribute to 
those who have served and those who currently serve. Further, it provides an opportunity for retreat, 
healing, education and to reconnect and reflect on their military service.  
 
Rob Roberts, 1505 - 84th St., a 20+ veteran of the US Navy, represents the forgotten veterans of Desert 
Storm. Mr. Roberts passionately reminded the Board that Operation Desert Shield / Desert Storm is not 
the same as the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan; they were 10 years apart. This park will be a memorial for 
all veterans in Kenosha County and in the State of Wisconsin. 
 
George Stover, 8615 – 113th Ave, as a veteran, thanked the Board members for making this park a 
reality. This park will provide students and residents an opportunity to learn about the rich heritage that 
this country, this state, and this county has provided with regard to the military population that has served 
this country. It provides an opportunity to reflect and continue on their journey towards healing. 
 
Dale Kerkman, 331 – 264th Ave, as a resident of Brighton and the Veterans of Foreign Wars State 
Representative to the Union Grove Veterans Home, Mr. Kerkman and his wife take residents of the 
Veterans Home on outings. This park will provide a valuable opportunity for residents of the Veterans 
Home to get out and see the beautiful park which demonstrates appreciation for their service. 
 
Bill Erickson, Marine Corps veteran, thanked the Board for providing an opportunity for Veterans, their 
families, and other citizens to honor veterans every day by their use of the park.  Remembrance of our 
veterans should not be relegated to only two days each year, Veterans’ Day and Memorial Day. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Ordinance - second reading, two required  

19. From The Judiciary & Law Committee - An Ordinance Re: Repeal and Recreation Of MCKC Chapter 
3.6451-RETENTION OF RECORDS-Joint Services Board 

It was moved by Supervisor B. Frederick to adopt Ordinance #19. Seconded by Supervisor Celebre.  
 
Supervisor B. Frederick made a friendly amendment to change the language from “Kenosha City / County 
Joint Services to “Kenosha Joint Services.”  
 
Motion carried.  
 
It was moved by Supervisor Decker to refer Ordinance #19 back to Joint Services Committee. Seconded 
by Supervisor Rose. 
 
Roll call requested.  
 



Aye: Supervisors Belsky, Berg, Beth, Decker, Franco, Ron Frederick, Gaschke, Grady, Kubicki, Maurer, 

Nordigian, Nudo, O’Day, Pomaville, Rodriguez, Rose, Wamboldt, Wienke and Yuhas 

 

Nay:  Supervisors Celebre, Boyd Frederick, Gentz, and Gulley 

 

Aye: 19   Nay: 4 

Motion carried. 

It was moved by Supervisor Gaschke to approve the October 20, 2020 County Board Meeting Minutes as 
presented.  Seconded by Supervisor Rodriguez.  
 
Motion carried. 

Adjourned Sine Die 

Meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m. 
 


